
  

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

12 May 2023 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 27 April 2023 regarding the high-level debate on “Equal 

access to justice for all: advancing reforms for peaceful, just and inclusive societies”, to be held 

on 15 June 2023, I have the honour to circulate herewith the concept note and the provisional 

programme for the meeting. 

The list of speakers will open for inscription on the e-deleGATE portal on Monday, 15 

May 2023, and close on Friday, 9 June 2023. The time limit for statements will be three minutes 

for individual delegations and five minutes for statements made on behalf of a group of States. 

For any additional information you may contact Ms. Sim Mellouh, 

(sim.mellouh@un.org), Senior Adviser or Mr. Fernando de la Mora _ Salcedo 

(fernando.delamora(@un.org), Team Leader for Human Rights and Humanitarian Affairs at my 

Office. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
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All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


